
 

Date: December 29, 2023 

VIA EMAIL: Generatordeactivation@pjm.com 

PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. 
955 Jefferson Ave. 
Valley Forge Corporate Center 
Norristown, PA 19403-2497 
ATTN:  PJM Generation Manager 
 
 Re: Deactivation Notice per PJM Open Access Transmission Tariff Section 113.1  
 
Dear PJM Generation Manager: 
 

Heritage Power, LLC (“Heritage”) hereby respectfully provides notice to PJM 
Interconnection, L.L.C. (“PJM”) pursuant to Section 113.1 of the PJM Open Access 
Transmission Tariff that it intends to deactivate and retire Sayreville’s Units 1, 2, 3 and 4 located 
in Sayreville, New Jersey, as of June 1, 2024.  Units 1, 2, 3, and 4 are dual fuel gas and oil 
combustion turbines.  

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (NJDEP) issued a final 
regulation on January 3, 2023 establishing CO2 emissions rates limits for in-state electric 
generating units (EGUS) sized 25 MW and larger. The Sayreville units are unable to operate 
within the limitation that go into effect on June 1st, 2024, 1,700 lbs CO2/MWh.  These new 
regulations will require New Jersey-located EGUs to retire if they are unable to meet the 
established CO2 emissions rates limits unless granted a reliability extension by the NJDEP.  

Sayreville will either retire or mothball the units on June 1, 2024, and is 
considering, among other options and generation technologies, redevelopment of the existing 
facility to comply with NJDEP regulations. The Sayreville units have capacity market 
obligations through May 31, 2025. The units are not designated as “black start” units. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or would like to discuss the 
deactivation of the Sayreville units. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Brant Yung 
Authorized Signatory 

      Heritage Power, LLC 
cc:  MIRA RPM Requests Module 
 


